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TH:REE TOWN WAYS. 123 

CHAP. 139 

warning signs or signals to be erected at or near such point. For the 
purposes .of this act, a way joining a through way at an angle, whether 
or not it c;osses the same, shall be d~emed to intersect it, and the word 
"way" unless the context otherwise requires, shall include a through or 
o'ther way. 

Sec. 2. Penalties for violations. Any person who viola,tes the provi­
sions of this act, and any person who removes, destroys, damages or de­
faces any sign, or signal erected by or under the direction of the state high­
way commission as herein provided shall be deemed guilty of a misde­
meanor and upon conviction thereof shall be punished by a fine of not less 
than ten dollars or more than fifty dollars, or by imprisonment in the 
county jail for not more than sixty days or by both such fine and im­
prisonment in the discretion of the court for each such offense. 

Approved April 12, 1927. 

Chapter 139. 

An Act Relating to Continuous Roads Through Three or More Towns. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

P. L., I9I7, c. I54; I9I9, c. I57; relating to construction of highways 
through three or more towns; new section added. Chapter one hundred 
and fifty-four of the public laws of nineteen hundred and seventeen as 
amended by chapter one hundred and fifty-seven of the public laws of 
nineteen hundred and nineteen is hereby further amended by adding the 
following section: 

'Sec. 7. Special provision for towns where it is impossible to form an 
association of towns. Any town or towns which are so located with refer­
ence to the state boundary or to adjoining towns that it is impossible to 
form an association of towns as contemplated in this act for the building 
of state aid highways may apply for and receive the benefits of this act 
for the building of a state ·aid highway on any location extending across 
said town or towns.' 

Approved April 12, 1927. 

Chapter 140. 

An Act Relating to Smelts. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine, as follows: 

P. L., I9I7, c. 2I9, sec. 26; as amended; relating to smelt fishing, further 
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